Orsted: Hornsea Three 
Lighting 
Prior to the arrival of the first cable drum deliveries to the Main Construction Compound it  was noted that lights were on again overnight. 
This was unexpected as OPC had been told by Orsted at a previous Parish Council  meeting that lighting would be switched off overnight.  
Orsted were contacted via email requesting an update of the proposed lighting plan and  whether this had been signed off by BDC. 
The Chair had also contacted the head of planning at BDC by email to find out whether  there had been an update regarding the proposed lighting plan. OPC received a response  from BDC that there were no updates and that they were still waiting for further information  from Orsted and had requested that they keep the Parish Council updated. 
Prior to the Parish Council Meeting OPC received a response from Orsted stating that they  would reduce by 75% the lighting on the car park area however due to security issues the lighting on the new Compound C, which houses the cable drums, would be left on at night. OPC are disappointed at this response as it contravenes the mitigations for the compound  under regulation 17 Code of Construction Practice which formed part of Hornsea Three’s  DCO that there would be directional, movement-sensitive lighting, kept to a minimum at  night time. 
OPC have still not been informed that the lighting plan has been signed off by the Local  Planning Authority (BDC). 
OPC will continue to seek clarification on this matter from BDC & Orsted. 
Abnormal Loads 
Deliveries of the cable drums to Hornsea Three's Main Construction Compound have  started to arrive on a regular basis. This consists of three vehicles under escort per convoy  – 2 of them cable drums - (Monday - Friday) arriving at the compound at approximately  12.30-1pm having set off from Boston in Lincolnshire.  
It was observed that in the locality traffic was being held up, this information having been  gathered from local radio reports on their traffic news, with queues along A149/B1149 on  the route to and from Holt of about 3 miles.  
Councillors have observed the traffic behind the convoy, as well as getting updates from  the Norfolk Police Abnormal Load notifications online, also using google maps and traffic  updates to predict the estimated time of arrival. 
OPC have tried to establish a timetable of deliveries from Orsted but this has not been  made available and has made it difficult to notify residents. 
Vattenfall: Norfolk Offshore Wind Zone (Norfolk Vanguard and Boreas) 
Vattenfall held a public information day on 15th February in Aylsham Town Hall. Alison  Shaw attended in the morning and Susan Mather attended in the evening. There was very little in the way of new information to report.  
RWE have bought the project but there is no firm date of when they will fully take over.  Meantime Vattenfall are continuing with the project until then and Murphy and Son will still  be the contractors for the project. 
The Chair was told that the “cable logistics area” at the Hangar site in Oulton will only  contain cable drums which will be required for the stretch of cable route from MA7(Oulton) 
to MA8 (Ingworth). The Main Construction Compound appears now to have been  constructed alongside the A140 (at MA8) and will be the main hub for offices etc. Construction work could start in Oulton at the end of 2024, beginning 2025. 
Equinor Sheringham and Dudgeon Extension Project (SEP/DEP) 
The Secretary of State for DESNZ is due to make a decision on 17th April, whether SEP/ DEP will be granted their Development Consent order (DCO), the decision having  previously been delayed. 
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